
 

 Policy guideline for QLeave 
 

Child care workers in family day care services – 
Community Services Industry 

 
In accordance with the advice of the Minister for Education and the Minister for Industrial 
Relations to the Queensland Parliament during the passage of the Community Services 
Industry (Portable Long Service Leave) Bill 20191, childcare workers/care-givers, which 
includes family day care educators and educator assistants, providing childcare in a family 
day care service are not covered by the Community Services Industry (Portable Long 
Service Leave) Act 2020 unless the childcare is being provided by a community services 
organisation and is directly and exclusively in support of that organisation’s community 
service program/s.  For example, where the childcare is being provided to directly and 
exclusively support persons affected by domestic or family violence who are being assisted 
by that community services organisation through a DFV program. 
 

Guideline ends. 
 
 

 

                                                
1 See Hansard https://www.parliament.qld.gov.au/documents/hansard/2020/2020_06_16_WEEKLY.pdf ) 
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